
 

REQUEST FOR QUALIFICATIONS 
ARCHITECTURAL SERVICES FOR LANE PUBLIC LIBRARY 

                                                 
 
Public Announcement of Contract for Professional Design Services 
 
The Lane Public Library intends to contract for architectural services in connection with the 
construction of a new Fairfield Township Branch of the Lane Public Library. Architectural 
firms interested in being considered for a contract to provide the required services should 
reply with a statement of qualifications no later than 4:00 p.m. on August 20th, 2023. 
Statements received after this deadline will not be considered. 
 
Statements of qualifications should include information regarding the firm’s history; 
education and experience of owners and key technical personnel; the technical expertise of 
the firm’s current staff; the firm’s experience in designing similar projects; availability of 
staff including a description of projects currently under contract; the roles of the individuals 
on the proposed team, including who will be the day-to-day contact; the firm’s equipment 
and facilities, references; and any previous work performed for the Lane Public Library. 
 
Statements of qualifications should be transmitted to Vejer Cox, Facilities Manager, Lane 
Public Library, 1396 University Blvd., Hamilton, OH 45011 at v.cox@lanepl.org. You may 
also direct questions to Vejer Cox at 513-894-0113 extension 1613. 
 
As required by Ohio Revised Code 153.65-71, responding firms will be evaluated and ranked 
in order of their qualifications. Following this evaluation, the Lane Public Library will enter 
into contract negotiations with the most highly qualified firm. 
 
The preliminary project description is as follows: 
 

Name of Project: Construction of New Fairfield Township Lane Library 
 

Location:    Hamilton-Mason Road and Gilmore Road., Hamilton, OH  45011 
 

Description: This project involves the construction of a new 20,000 to 25,000 square foot 
branch library in Fairfield  Township, Ohio. The goals of the new branch library will be to 
increase space available to the public and to create safe, sustainable, vibrant places that 
support community oriented, user-centered programs, technologies and services, providing 
direct access to the Library’s extensive resources, current technology and exceptional staff. 
Additionally, there will be emphasis on comfortable seating, quiet reading spaces, children’s 
and teen spaces, public meeting spaces, conference rooms, and tutoring rooms; all 
integrated into facilities that can be easily configured or reconfigured to adapt to community 
needs. The new branch will need to address the changing dynamics of the library service 
model, such as the growing influence of eBooks, social media and mobile devices as they 
pertain to customer behavior and expectations.  
 

Source of Funding: The project will be funded through money in the library’s Capital 
Projects Fund.  
 

Project Schedule: The design process should be completed by mid-2024. Construction could 
start by early 2025 with completion of the project by the end of 2025 or early 2026. 
 
Services Required: Our objective for this project is to have a viable building for the 
provision of up-to-date library services for a minimum of 30 years. Design, plan 
preparation, plan approval and bidding services are desired. Construction inspections and 
oversight are desired but are to be negotiated.  
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